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January 27, 2009

MEMORANDUM

To:

Planning, Building and Zoning Committee

From:

Eric Waggoner, Acting Zoning Administrator

Subject:
Public Hearing to Consider Proposed Amendments to UDO Article 11 (School Contributions)

On January 6, staff first introduced a series of proposed school contribution-related amendments to Article 11. Following staff’s presentation at the meeting, the Committee scheduled a Public Hearing for January 27 to formally consider the proposed amendments. Attached is a full copy of the proposed amendments for your review.   

The Regional Planning Commission reviewed the proposed text at its January 13 meeting and has recommended approval of the text with the addition of commentary urging early discussion between the affected school district(s) and the developer during the County’s residential development review process.  This text, as well as all substantive modifications to the text, appear in grey highlighting for your attention.  

To reiterate the proposed amendment highlights, following are the major changes to the text of Article 11: 

· The text has been re-organized into sequential order to ensure a more comprehensible process.

· The text has been streamlined.

· Ambiguities in the objection provisions have been clarified.

· Aspects of the process have been streamlined.

· A senior housing calculation has been introduced to account for such developments.

Following the required public hearing, the Committee will make a recommendation on the proposed amendments to the County Board.
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